

CASTLE HILLS

209 LEMONWOOD DRIVE - CASTLE HILLS, TEXAS 78213-2410 · (210) 342-2341 · FAX (210) 342-4525

July 25, 2019

On Monday, July 22nd, I was notified that Sylvia Gonzalez, Lesley Wenger, and Mark Sanderson filed suit against the City of Castle Hills, as well as against the City Attorney. In such suit, they requested a temporary restraining order (TRO). On Tuesday, July 23rd, Bexar County District Judge, Peter Sakai, granted a TRO allowing Ms. Gonzalez to serve as a Councilmember pending a hearing on a Temporary Injunction on August 9, 2019 at 9 AM. All requests by Ms. Wenger and Mr. Sanderson were denied by the Court. All relief requested against the City Attorney was denied by the Court.

Judge Sakai specified that the entirety of our City Council will not be allowed to "hold any meetings or take any actions on personnel matters until further order of his court, including but not limited to actions regarding the City Manager or the City Attorney." Furthermore, Judge Sakai specified in his Order that "the Court is not ruling on or adjudicating Ms. Gonzalez' status as an Alderman."

As Mayor, I believe that Judge Sakai's ruling allows the City of Castle Hills to return to now conduct certain business. I trust that the judicial system will be able to provide a definitive answer on the status of Place 3 so that we can move forward to addressing the other issues that affect those that live, work, and visit the City of Castle Hills.

Respectfully,

JR Treviño

Mayor